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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 28th September 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman), Messrs John Griffiths, Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, 
Mrs Anne James, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr David Ambrey.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) SPEEDING ON B4329 AT WOODSTOCK. A Police Officer had been using the Speed Gun in Woodstock on one occasion during August. Councillor Howlett reported that the Traffic Manager, Pembs County Council will arrange for speed lines to be installed in Woodstock sometime in the future. Councillor Howlett also mentioned that the Police Commissioner for Dyfed Powys wants public involvement in the use of speed guns following appropriate training.
(b) The Clerk had attended a planning training workshop at County Hall on 9th September 2015.
(c) Councillor Howlett had attended a lively meeting reviewing the Special Care Baby Unit and Paediatric Services for Pembrokeshire. The Matter is ongoing.

(d) Traffic calming measures in Prendergast have been put in place in an attempt to reduce speeding in the area. Some changes to the initial layout have been made but this does not appear to be sufficient. It was suggested that a Pembs County Council Highways Officer attends the area when school traffic is present to assess the situation. Councillor Howlett will speak with County Cllr Mark Edwards again.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) FAULTY STREET LAMPS. One opposite Glanyrafon, Wallis and one opposite Haulfryn, Woodstock.
(b) POTHOLE There is a pothole near the entrance to Hook Manor.

(a) and (b) to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line.

5. Planning. 
There were no items of Planning.
6. Annual Audit 2014/15.
(a) The signed Annual Return was presented to the Council who approved and accepted the report.

(b) The Notice of Conclusion of Audit is being displayed in the Notice Boards and the accounts are available for inspection on contacting the Clerk.

(c) It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by John Griffiths and agreed to pay the £96.00 audit fee including VAT.
(d) Letter received from Wales Audit Office stating that from 2015/16 our appointed external auditor will be Grant Thornton.

7. Correspondence.
(a) PRECEPT 2015/16. The Clerk reported that the second instalment of precept of £600.00 had been paid into the Community Council’s bank account via BACS.
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(b) It was agreed to circulate the following items received for information:-


(i) Proposal to install a single wind turbine at Headlands Farm, Ambleston.

(ii) ‘Emergency Response Learning from our Communities’ conference in Carmarthen.

(iii) One Voice Wales motions for consideration at the OVW AGM on 3/10/15 and minutes of the OVW Pembs Area Committee held in July 2015.


(iv) Provision of Mental Health Care in Pembrokeshire.

(v) Clerks and Councils Direct.
(c) (i) It was agreed not to give support to Shelter Cymru.
     (ii) Poster regarding Shelter Cymru 50+ Project Pembrokeshire to be placed on Hall Notice Board.

(d) ‘Pembs County Council is Changing’ Autumn Meeting Dates to be placed in Notice Boards.
(e) Information regarding Stephen Crabb MP Question and Answer Surgery in Spittal VC School on 

8th October 2015 7.00 - 8.30 p m

8. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.30 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 26th October 2015 at 7.30 p m.
